OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE- 30 August 2010
PROJECT-  The Dalles
RESPONSE DATE- 09 September 2010
Description of the problem- Due to high workload expected during this winter maintenance period and the addition of installing backlogged diffuser grating in the east fishway, project is requesting to take the east fishway out of service on 01 December. 
Aside from the diffuser grating, maintenance anticipates working on the extended navlock outage (normally occurs in March but with the gate replacement, it will come out sooner and take longer), turbine unit outages (still replacing blade seals), ladder expansion joint repairs (attempting repairs with a new product this year).

Type of outage required- East fishway and fish units would not go to orifice flow prior to dewatering on 01 December.  The east fishway would be dewatered to tailwater on 01 December and the fishway would be dewatered below tailwater on 02 and 03December. 

Impact on facility operation- The east fish ladder would be taken out of service without the 24 – 96 hours of orifice flow prior to dewatering the ladder.
Length of time for repairs- Time for repairs would be normal winter maintenance period.
Expected impacts on fish passage- 
Comments from agencies- FPOM did not agree with the no orifice flow request.
Final results- TDA will take the TDA-E to orifice flow on 1 December and dewater on 2 December.
Thank you, 

Tammy Mackey

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 














































